
Walker Township Recreation Board 
9698 William Penn Hwy 
Thompsontown, PA 17094-9772 

  
     April 11, 2012 

        Meeting Minutes 
   
     The Walker Township Recreation Board met on Wednesday, April 11, 2012 at the Walker Township 
Municipal Building. Present: Martin Dreibelbis, Bruce Righter and Nancy Baillie. Absent: Paul Baker and 
Perry Shellenberger. Bruce Righter called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 
     Visitors: None present. 
     The minutes of the March 14, 2012 meeting were reviewed and approved. 
     The treasurer’s report – As of March 31, 2012, the treasurer reported the following: Income: Interest - 
$3.76, (PR Softball) $600.00,  (Mexico LL) $400.00 and (Blue Blaze Soccer – Kauffman) $100.00 and 
Expenses:  $8.99 (Broom). Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.  
     Old Business:  Received Facilities Use Application from Port Royal Lutheran Youth Group. 
     New Business:  It was reported that Mifflintown Girl’s Softball would not be using the fields this year. 
Paul and Marty met at the park with Mike Piaskowski (DCNR) concerning a request for funding for the 
basketball court. Mr. Piaskowski informed them they needed to get engineering drawings, maps, etc. of the 
entire park. Based on the facts of: 1) the money is given on a selection process and 2) the governor may not 
fund the DCNR, it was decided it was not worth the expense on a maybe. 
Aeration was completed on April 6th and 7th, 2012. There were 5 Rec Board, 2 Soccer and 1 Community 
representatives present. No Little League or Softball members showed up. Marty sent out 22 emails. 
Marty met with Glenda Ruch (SEDA-COG) at the park and gave her a tour. 
Engineer Wood Fibers will be ordered and 2 dates were mentioned to spread them. May 5th and May 12th 
are possibilities -  MARK YOUR CALENDARS – HELP IS NEEDED.  
     Concession stand committee:  Meeting at the park tonight at 8 pm. 
    Field use request:  By motion of Marty, seconded by Nancy and carried it was resolved to approve the 
following park usage requests: 
Norman/Ruthlee Gloss – April 22, 2012 4 - 6 pm – pavilion – approved upon receipt of $25 donation. 
Port Royal Youth Group – June 23, 2012 12:30 – 4 pm – pavilion and walking trail. 
Kendra Spigelmyer – May 27, 2012 3-9 pm – kitchen/pavilion/fields. (will need to meet with Perry to 
inspect before and after party) 
Tiara Thompson – May 13, 2012 11 am – 2 pm – pavilion – approved upon receipt of $25 donation. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm 
 
NEXT MEETING: May 9, 2012         7:00 P.M 
 
TO DO:  Repair split rail fence. 
 


